Dear Families,

Good morning. I am writing to inform you about an incident that occurred today at our middle high school, which has prompted us to implement a temporary lockdown procedure. While I want to assure you that there were no weapons involved, I believe it is essential to keep you informed about any incidents that occur on our campus.

Earlier today, we experienced a concerning incident involving a student's aggressive behavior. Our primary concern is always the safety and well-being of our students, staff, and the entire school community. The incident, though not placing any students in immediate danger, necessitated our prompt response to ensure a secure environment for all.

In response to the situation, we immediately initiated our lockdown procedures. These protocols are designed to minimize potential risks and allow for the quick assessment and resolution of any disturbances. During the lockdown, students and staff remained in their designated areas while we addressed the situation in a swift and appropriate manner.

I want to emphasize that the incident was contained swiftly, and all necessary actions were taken to restore a safe environment within the school. The local authorities were notified, and appropriate disciplinary measures will be taken in accordance with our school policies.

The well-being and education of your children are of utmost importance to us. We have counselors available to provide support to any students who may have been affected by the incident. Additionally, we will be reinforcing our efforts to promote respectful behavior, conflict resolution, and social-emotional learning within our school community.

We understand that incidents like this can be concerning, and we appreciate your trust and cooperation as we work together to maintain a safe and nurturing environment for everyone. We will continue to be vigilant in our commitment to your children's safety and security.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this incident, please do not hesitate to reach out to us. We value open communication and are here to address any inquiries you may have.

Thank you for your understanding, support, and partnership as we navigate through this challenging situation. We remain dedicated to providing the best possible educational experience for your children.

Sincerely,

Donna, Superintendent